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STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
 

City of Newcastle upon Tyne 
(On Street Parking Places) Order 2009 [2017] 

(Burdon Terrace Variation) Order 2017 
 
The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:- 
 
The site of the old school on Burdon Terrace has recently been converted into a 
residential care home and as such the school keep clear markings on the north side 
of the road are no longer required.  In addition, the recently relocated Newcastle 
High School for Girls now on Tankerville Terrace have requested a bus parking 
facility, which will be used for picking up and dropping off pupils. 
 
It is proposed to replace the school keep clear restriction with pay and display 
parking spaces.  The existing disabled parking place outside the church will be 
relocated to the west in order to accommodate a new bus parking place which will be 
available for Disabled Badge holders in the evenings and at weekends. 
 
The proposals will provide a better allocation of parking space in line with recently 
completed developments in Burdon Terrace. 
 
 
 


